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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

64 Seconds 

Many of us find ourselves in a world swimming in distractions. There’s someone at the 
door, the television is too loud, the dog is barking and the smartphone is indicating 
another incoming message! 

Endless. Distractions. 

Some will argue they can take distractions in their stride. The will argue they can 
multitask. Some actually can, but rest easy in the knowledge that no one can do it well. 

To prove the point, try this: 

Have someone time you writing the numbers 1 to 20 on a line as fast as you can. When 
complete, write the following sentence beneath it, “I am a multitasking guru.” 

You should end up with something that looks like this: 

1  2  3  4  5  6  7  8  9  10  11  12  13  14  15  16  17  18  19  20 

I am a multitasking guru 

Next, try this. 

Write the numbers 1 to 20 on one line, and the sentence “I am a multitasking guru” – 
which just happens to contain 20 letter – on the line beneath. 

But with a difference! 

The difference this time is that you must write the two lines concurrently, number and 
letter about. That is, write 1, I, 2, a, 3, m, 4, a, etc.. Make sure you have someone time 
you for the send effort too. 

You should still end up with something that looks like this: 

1  2  3  4  5  6  7  8  9  10  11  12  13  14  15  16  17  18  19  20 

I am a multitasking guru 
Cutting to the chase, you will be markedly slower multitasking, even if you are a 
multitasking guru. If you wrote the first sentence in cursive, I’ll bet a brick to London the 
second iteration was printed. It may have even contained a few mistakes, the result of 
rushing to beat the clock. 

Distraction takes us away from that upon which we should be focused. Distraction and its 
inherent dangers are the reason there are stiff penalties for those who use their mobile 
phones while driving. 

Worse, research indicates it takes no less than 64 seconds to return to the task from 
which you have been distracted following an interruption. 56 distractions in a day from 
any given task and you’ve just lost an hour. Seriously, one whole hour gone… and that 
does not include the time spent on the distraction! 

Be aware of the potential sources of distraction with which your kids may be faced – not 
least of which is the amount of “screen time” they have – and never fear putting limits on 
said distractions. They may not thank you today, but they will be better people for it in the 
long run. 

 ***** 

http://www.mudgee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au


What a pleasure it was to accompany Jacob Barnes (senior finalist) and Ned Dickson 

(junior finalist) to the Moolarben Spirit Awards last Thursday evening, along with the 

boys’ parents and all of the other worthy finalists from across the district and as far afield 

as Dunedoo and Kandos. All of the young people there on the night were the kind of 

people that leave you in no doubt that the future is in good hands. All of them make a 

significant impact in their respective communities, not least our own Jacob and Ned. 

Ned took out the Junior overall winner on the night, while Elle Lane from Dunedoo Cen-

tral School was the senior winner. Public school kids in the limelight, and a good thing to 

see. 

Until next week… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

Ned Dickson - Junior overall winner 

Ned Dickson - Junior overall winner 

Jacob Barnes - senior finalist                                                                             

 Moolarben Spirit Awards - finalists 

 TERM 1 WEEK 8 AWARDS 
 
P & C AWARDS:  Jake Brakel - Yr 7, Elian Lees - Yr 8, Abigail Hamilton - Yr 9, Lauren Reed - Yr 10,  
Bradleigh Kelly - Yr 11, Olivia Harvey - Yr 12 
 
SRR AWARD:  Callum Tyrrell - Yr 10 



ENGLISH FACULTY 

Parents may be aware that in English we are running a new program called Writing Friday. All classes in Years 7-10 and 
most in Year 11 engage with this program, although the timetable structure means that some classes do it on different days. 

Writing Friday aims to improve students’ readiness to write. Our students usually write quite well once they get a start, but 
they do not write easily. We have noticed that many students find it very difficult to begin: to select an idea, think of an ap-
proach and start writing. Other students make false starts: they begin a piece, decide it is not good enough, discard it and 
begin again. If this is done multiple times, a student may never complete a full piece of writing. 

Every week, our students have a different writing prompt. Each one has pictures, directions about the style of writing and a 
goal word to include. We begin the lesson by micro-teaching and revising the skills and clarifying the prompt. Students have 
20 minutes to write and their goal is to write 200 words. When the time is up, they count their words: Did they write 200? Did 
they write more than last week? After this we do: 
Directed 
Improvement and 
Reflection  
Time 
- known as DIRT. Students read their own or the work of another student and find the features and vocabulary asked for in 
the task. Students can also comment on the strengths of the writing. Teachers read and offer constructive feedback too.  

The premise that underpins Writing Friday is this; regular writing practice will make writing easier for our students.  They will 
be more confident in their approach and adept in using language to achieve different purposes. We are particularly keen to 
support students approaching NAPLAN as one criteria to get into the higher bands for Writing is writing more than 200 words 
in the task. Anecdotally, we are already seeing greater engagement, which is a pleasing outcome. 

Later in Semester One, a short electronic survey about the program will be sent to parents who’ve registered their email ad-
dress with the school. We would really appreciate you taking the few minutes it will take to complete it.  

In the meantime, maybe you could ask your child what they wrote about? Or how many words they wrote this week? Or 
whether this week’s topic was funny or difficult or whatever?  Every conversation about their writing helps to develop ideas. 

UNSW SCIENCE COMPETITION 
  
The University of NSW Science Competition will be held on Tuesday 29th May. This is an engaging and challenging 
international competition and a great way for students to test themselves against other students from across Australia and 
other parts of the globe. Students who would like to enter the competition, need to give their name and $9.00 to the front 
office. Entries close on Tuesday 1

st
 May.  

 
Students, if you need any more details, please see your Science teacher or Mrs Laidlaw in the Science staffroom. 

 

 

Honour Our Fallen Project 

In the lead up to this year’s Anzac Day commemorations, several students of Mudgee High School, in partnership 

with St Matthews Central School, Mudgee division of the RSL and the Honour Our Fallen Ltd, will proudly participate in a 

new initiative to honour those deceased members of the Mudgee district who served in Australian military endeavours 

overseas. This new initiative involves placing Australian flags on the graves of former service men and women within 

Mudgee Cemetery. The flags will be donated by Honour Our Fallen Ltd and will be placed by students of Mudgee High 

School and St Matthew’s Central sometime near the eve of Anzac Day. 

Further to this, students will research several of our local war heroes and make this information available to several local 

media outlets, the School Newsletter and on other occasions, such as school assemblies in the weeks following Anzac Day. 

So far, Honour Our Fallen Ltd has a list of 90 ex-servicemen and women who received war injuries and who are buried in 

Mudgee Cemetery. Everyone on this list has been allotted a flag for Anzac Day, 2018. The spokesperson for Honour Our 

Fallen Ltd, Mr Richard MacCarthy, believes that there could be many more ex-service men and women who should 

also be recognised, as his records are limited to those on the war injuries’ register. 

This is where you can help!   

If you have a deceased member of your family who served in some capacity in the Australian Armed Forces or Support 

Units, and who is buried within the Mudgee Cemetery, you can apply on line for that person to be considered for inclusion in 

the flag placing ceremony. Any deceased person who has served in the Australian Army, Navy, Air force, Merchant 

Seamen, Peace Keeping Forces or any Female Military Services such as nursing is eligible. 



To have them included in this year’s flag posting ceremony, all you need to do is visit the following website: 

Go to http://honourourfallen.com/ and complete a Flag Request form, then press submit. 

All such applications should be submitted no later than March 31st to avoid disappointment 

“Lest we forget” 

Stewart McNeill                                                                             Catherine McNeill 

Co-ordinator                                                                                  Co-ordinator 

Mudgee High School Leadership Group                                       Mudgee High School Student Representative Council                  

 

MEDIA RELEASE 

Honour Our Fallen Ltd 

Honour Our Fallen is a newly raised not-for- profit organisation (registration pending) 

formed to honour and preserve the memory of those deceased military personnel, buried 

in Australia, who served our Nation in all conflicts and theatres since the Boer War. 

 

In partnership with local Schools, who will research and locate ex-Service personnel 

graves in local cemeteries, in any area and thereafter, on each Anzac Day beginning in 

2018, place an Australian flag on each gravesite or memorial plaque. 

We request all veteran groups, historical, community, ex-Service associations and schools 

through member newsletters, and individual families and friends of deceased veterans, to 

all complete a simple “Flag Request” form to assist us in our research and commemorative 

activities. 

Honour Our Fallen was launched on Remembrance Day, 11th November 2017, through 

media announcements and via correspondence to a number of Government authorities 

requesting their assistance, with positive results to date. The program will allow us to 

implement our plans in concert with the 100th Anniversary of the end of World War 1.  

Commemoration will include Army, Navy, AirForce, Nursing Corps, Women’s Services, 

Merchant Seamen and Peacekeeping personnel from all conflicts dating back to the Boer 

War. 

Honour Our Fallen’s mission is to perpetuate the memory of all deceased veterans and 

to build pride in our community, particularly our youth, in the virtues of service to our 

Nation and respect for those who died protecting our freedom and way of life. This in turn 

should lead to greater recognition and respect for those presently serving in uniform. 

Go to honourourfallen.com, complete a Flag Request form and press submit. We do the 

rest pre ANZAC Day 2018 in all requested areas of the Nation. 

 

Rick McCarthy OAM                                                                        

Director                                                                                        

Honour Our Fallen                                     

http://honourourfallen.com/
mailto:info@honourourfallen.com


 
 

 

 

 

 

ADVERTISEMENTS 





 

5 weeks to go! 
 

Help a young person you know follow their dreams with a $6,000 scholarship  
  

NOMINATIONS CLOSE 6 APRIL 2018 
Youth Off The Streets is a non-denominational community organisation working for young people who are facing 

challenges of homelessness, drug and alcohol dependency, exclusion from school, neglect and abuse. We provide a 

range of services to support these young people as they work to turn their lives around. 

  

It is our belief that education is the key to breaking the cycle of disadvantage and poverty that traps so many of the 

young people we work with. Our National Scholarship Program is a way in which we offer young people in Australia an 

opportunity to achieve their best. 

  

National Scholarship Program 

The National Scholarship Program celebrates the talents and strengths of young people in Australia who exhibit 

extraordinary promise but lack the personal support networks and resources that will allow them to fulfil their potential. 

  

Every year over 20 young people throughout Australia are awarded scholarships valued at $6,000 to pursue further 

education or training so they may realise their potential for a positive future. In addition each recipient and their guest 

will be brought to Sydney to attend a special award ceremony in October 2018 to be formally acknowledged of their 

achievement. 

  

Who can be nominated? 

Nominations are invited from young people aged 16 to 21 inclusive with genuine talent, ability and determination in any 

education or training course, including (but not limited to): academic skills; visual or performing arts; sport; trade skills; 

and music. 

  

Nominations must be made by the young person themselves; however assistance in completing the nomination 

is encouraged and is your opportunity to help a young person follow their dreams.  

  

Please visit www.youthoffthestreets.com.au/programs/scholarship  for further information, read the Nomination 

Guidelines & Conditions, download and complete a 2018 National Scholarship Program Nomination Form or to 

complete the form online.  

  

Nominations close on Friday, 6 April 2018 at 4pm. No late applications will be accepted.                   

Please forward this email to your relevant networks to ensure all eligible young people have a chance to apply 

for this great opportunity. 

  

For further information please contact the scholarships team at scholarships@youthoffthestreets.com.au or phone (02) 

9330 3537.     

  

Kind regards,                         

Youth Off The Streets 

https://youthoffthestreets.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ad37991f60b17793f19ad466a&id=692b2d75b8&e=91f933ca7c
mailto:scholarships@youthoffthestreets.com.au


SPONSORSHIP 

Mudgee High School - LINK Program 

Proudly supported by 

Ulan Coal Mine 


